MASFAA Business Meeting

Missoula, MT

Friday, April 22, 2005

Holiday Inn Parkside

I. Call to Order

Jolene Myers called meeting to order at 10:40 a.m. 

II. Approval of Agenda

Jolene requested motion to approve agenda with the change from Margie Williams to Jeannie Burland under RMASFAA Committee Reports. Kimberly Cummings motioned, Scott Knickerbocker seconded.

III. Approval of Minutes

Jolene requested a motion to approve the minutes. Julie Rummell motioned and Janet Riis seconded.

IV. Welcome Guests

Jolene welcomed Sally Schuman, RMASFAA President Elect, to the MASFAA Spring Conference.

V. Officer Reports

a. President-Jolene Myers

Jolene reported that she went to the RMASFAA winter board meeting. She reported that RMASFAA has a good slate of people running for offices and encouraged everyone in the group to vote.

Jolene received an e-mail from NASFAA requesting her to contact senators,
representatives, etc. about the Perkins program. Jolene reported that she did send the NASFAA letter on to the Montana representatives.


b. President Elect-Shauna Savage

Shauna reported that she was not able to attend the NASFAA Leadership
Conference because she went to Hawaii for SCT training. She reported the board voted to allow her to attend next year’s conference with the next president elect.

c. Past President-Haven Gourneau

Haven was not present, no report.

d. Vice President-Ricki Jones

Ricki had nothing to report.

e. Secretary/Treasurer-Jessie Dufner

Jessie reported the current revenue generated from the membership drive and corporate sponsorships. She thanked the associate members for their sponsorships. She reported that $5,000 had been moved into a money market account and that there was a current balance of $19,346.05 in the checking account. Bonnie Whitehouse asked if the board would be looking at moving money from the checking account to the money market account if the checking account obtained a certain balance? Jolene said the board would take this under consideration.

f. Associate Member-D.W. Eiler

D.W. reported that his goal and the board’s goal was to obtain more contributions from associate members so there could be a larger reserve fund available for scholarships. If the organization could accumulate more money, these scholarships would be used to send more people to RMASFAA and Summer Institute. DW thanked the associate members for giving to the conference. 

Jolene also thanked the associate members.

g. Member-at-Large-Janet Riis

Janet had nothing to report.

h. Member-at-Large-Brandi Payne

Jolene explained that Brandi took over as Member-at-Large for Char Sorg after she was hired at MGSLP. Brandi had nothing to report.

VI. Committee Reports

a. MASFAA Annual Conference-Terri Gruba and Shea Ketcham

Terri reported that she was pleased with the conference and that she believed they had a great agenda. She explained that they did have Mike Johnson scheduled to present on mentoring, but Utah’s conference was scheduled at the same time, so they had to search for another presenter. Terri reported that she was very confident that they were still under the set conference budget. 

Shea thanked Terri for being the co-chair and presented Terri with a gift from
SAF and MASFAA.

b. RMASFAA-Shauna Savage, Janet Riis, Jeannie Burland, Terri Gruba

Shauna (Membership Committee) thanked everyone for renewing their
RMASFAA memberships. She also thanked Sally Schuman for filling her Membership Committee. Shauna also reported that RMASFAA is having a difficult time coming up with ideas to welcome new memberships to RMASFAA but they are working on it.

Janet (Summer Institute Committee), reported that Summer Institute is again being held at the Colorado School of Mines June 12-17. She invited the membership to attend and explained S.I. as a great training opportunity.

Jeannie (Association News Committee) had nothing to report.

Terri (Finance and Audit Committee) reported that RMASFAA is in great shape
and with Sally coming on board, there are great ideas coming up. She also reported that there will be a RMASFAA board retreat in October.

c. NASFAA-Mick Hansen

Mick encouraged everyone to become as involved as possible in the state and regional organizations, listing state involvement as the most important. Mick reported that he has been Representative-at-Large for three years and has had a tremendous experience at the national level. 

He thanked those who responded to him about the NASFAA membership dues structure. He also reported that he serves on the Finance Committee, which created the three levels of NASFAA membership. Mick explained that he has been on NASFAA’s case about the dislike of the NASFAA Encyclopedia. Montana is the only state where NASFAA membership is down. Mick was concerned that people were not going to get the value plan because of the encyclopedia. Mick said that the Finance Committee has elected to take money out of the reserves and apply it toward web design changes, which would include changing the Encyclopedia search and display processes. These changes would make the Encyclopedia a more valuable tool. The NASFAA Board will be voting on this at their next meeting.

Mick also reported that the Fall Decentralized Training topic will be
Administrative Capability and Institutional Eligibility. 

VII. Old Business

Jolene reported that there was no old business.

VIII. Nominations and Election

Jolene reported the following nominations: Janet Riis-President Elect, Bernie Warwood- Associate Member, Jessie Dufner-Secretary/Treasurer, Wayne Birdtail-Member-at-Large. Jolene asked for a motion to approve the members elected. Ricki Jones motioned and Mick Hansen seconded, all were in favor.

IX. New Business

a. Awards

Shauna Savage presented Alice Ryan with a retirement gift for her
involvement in MASFAA and her 21 years of service in financial aid. Alice thanked everyone.

Jolene told the membership that Cindy Small had presented Kris Dramstad with a retirement gift from MASFAA. Cindy explained the gift (a framed print of MSU-Northern with a medal plate that says, “In appreciation for all of your work from MASFAA). Jolene told the membership that the board approved Lifetime Memberships for Dick Franz, AliceRyan, and Kris Dramstad. 

b. Summer Institute Scholarships

Jolene told the membership that there were three minority applicants. The board drew the winner from a hat and the winner is Cindy Ferguson and the alternate is Catherine Dupuis with Salish Kootenai College. Jessie presented the institutions eligible for the Institutional S.I. Scholarship. The drawing took place. The University of Montana-Helena College of Technology was drawn. Victoria Glass declined the scholarship since they won the MGSLP Scholarship. The University of Montana was drawn and Mick declined the scholarship since they won the Minority Scholarship. Chief Dull Knife College was chosen. Salish Kootenai College was drawn as an alternate if Chief Dull Knife College couldn’t send anyone to Summer Institute. 
c. 2006 Conference Site and Dates

Jolene told the membership that the next year’s Spring Conference will be held April 19-21, 2006, in Great Falls. 

d. Joint State Meeting with Wyoming 
Jolene told the membership that Dave Gruen (WyASFAA’s President) contacted Jolene and asked if MASFAA would be interested in having a joint meeting so we could pool our conference budgets to bring in bigger names for presenters. Jolene said that the MASFAA Board is bringing this to the full membership for a decision on the joint meeting. Discussion took place that because RMASFAA is in Jackson Hole, we might not be able to send people to a joint meeting with WY in 2006 because of budgets. Jolene asked the membership if they want or like the joint meeting idea.

Janet Riis suggested having the joint meeting in 2007 in Bozeman. Bonnie Whitehouse thought it was a good idea, but is worried about location. Mick Hansen mentioned that if we define a location, Wyoming might be able to trade locations with Great Falls and Bozeman and have it this year (2006) so we could have a joint meeting and have it held in Montana next year. 

Sally Schuman said that the idea of having it in Cody, Wyoming also came up. D.W. also mentioned Red Lodge as a location. Terri indicated that Red Lodge would be difficult for everyone to travel to for the conference. Sue Weinreis indicated that it is not difficult for Wyoming people to get to Red Lodge. Mick suggested leaving the decision in the hands of the new MASFAA president and board to negotiate a decision that is good for MASFAA.
Jolene asked if we could have a motion. Mick motioned that we attempt to do a joint meeting with Wyoming for spring 2006 if we find out we can do this by May. Terri indicated that she had some things to discuss. She indicated that we have to move on this quickly because this conference will default to Great Falls and they will have to start working on the conference immediately. If we get a decision by Mid-May, then we will be okay. Discussion took place that Billings would handle the conference if it is decided that there is a joint meeting held in Red Lodge. This will have to be an insertion into the conference rotation. D.W. said he will volunteer to do anything we need if the joint conference is held in Cody or Red Lodge. Bozeman is willing to host the joint conference. Discussion followed regarding if Dave Gruen wants the joint meeting to be held in Wyoming. D.W. mentioned that he would be in Wyoming next week and will ask their opinions about the joint meeting to make sure everybody is on board. Jolene asked if Wyoming has had their state meeting yet to bring this to their membership. Sally Schuman said no. Sally will discuss it at the Wyoming Spring Conference in May and she will let us know what they agree upon. Terri asked the question of whether traveling out of state for the joint conference would be difficult on schools’ travel budgets. After discussion, Sue Weinreis seconded Mick’s motion to attempt a joint meeting with Wyoming. All were in favor.

e. Support Staff Training
Victoria Glass, Melina Hawkins, Bonnie Whitehouse, and Haven Gourneau all have a possible interest in having support staff training. Jolene asked the question regarding if we want to have the support staff training? The training would be next fall. Arlene Williams indicated that she now has people who would need training. Jolene asks for a motion to move forward with staff training this fall. Ricki asked if we could have a show of hands of who would be interested in training in the fall 2005. Show of hands shows enough. Mick asked about the target subject. It would be Financial 101 training. Jolene asks for motion. Arlene moved, Victoria seconded, all were in favor.

Jolene indicated that we need to form a committee. People who volunteered to be on the committee were Ricki Jones, Kimberly Cummings, and Marti Pearce. 

X. Passing of the Gavel

Jolene turned over the meeting to new president Shauna Savage. 

XI. Calendar of Upcoming Events

Shauna gave breakdown of upcoming events: RMASFAA Summer Institute June 12-17, 2005; NASFAA conference in New York City July 3-6, 2005; RMASFAA Oct 9-12, 2005 (Decentralized Training added in the afternoon of Oct. 12 and the morning of Oct. 13); Montana Decentralized Training in Great Falls Nov 1-2, 2005; MASFAA Conference in Great Falls April 19-21, 2006 (we will let membership know about the outcome of WY meeting and joint conference).

XII. Adjournment

Shauna asked for a motion to adjourn meeting. Arlene Williams motioned and Amber Hemry seconded. All were in favor.
Jolene was honored by Janet Riis for being the MASFAA President.

Meeting adjourned 11:25 a.m.

